


New  Business   Hours

Official Annouflcements
for  Student  Accounts 6  Cashier''s  Offices

Effective  Febmary  23,   1987,   the  business  hours
are:

Monda.y , Tuesday,   We
Th_ur_s±¥

for  Student  Accounts  and  Cashier's  Offices

i          8:30   a.in.   -3:30   p.in.
10:30   a.in.    -5:30   p.in.

--  Vice  President  for  Financial  Affairs

-ews and General lnrormatiolL_._
Tour  of  France  - Informational  Meetin
Attention
be an  informational  meeting  on  Wednesday,   Feb

anyone  interested  in  the  tour  of  France  conducted  by  Susan  St.   Onge!
-__+=  __ _ 1     __  _-?   _

aLt  all  serious   about  taking age  of  the
contact  I)I.   St.   Onge   as   soon   as  possible

President  Healy  Honored

ruary  18,   at
opportunity, #si:UEL:

--Submitted  by  Susan  S.   St.   Onge
*****

There  will
If  you're

meeting  or

At  the   recent  294th  anniversa'ry  celebration  of  the  College  of  William  and  Mary,   the  Thomas
Jefferson  Award  was   given  to  Acting  President  George  R.   Healy.     President  Healy  became  the
vice  president  for  acaderic  affairs  at  William  and  Mary  in  1971,   later  became  provost,   then
acting  president  until   1986.     According  to  WGM  Board  of  Visitors   Rector  Anne  Dobie  Peebles,
President  Healy  ''is   a  man  Thomas  Jefferson  would  have  respected"  for  his   integrity,   dedica-
tion  and  coxpeteney.

--Joanne   Landis,   Board  Liaison
.*    *    *    *    *

Contributions  to  the  Chronicle
Contributors     are  reininded  that  there  is   a  deadline   for  submission  of  articles:     WEDNESDAY
at   5:00   P.M.     No   guarantees   can  be   made that  late  contributions  will  be  published in  the
same   week.

Among  the  numerous  contributions  to  the  Chronicle  filed  under  the  heading,   "Faoulty,   Staff
and  Student  News,"  there  have  been  only  a  scant    andful  of  items  submitted  on  students.     It
would  be  entirely, appropriate,   and  I  believe  of .general  interest,   to  have  many  more  submis-
sions  on  particular  students--their  accomplishments,landmarks  in  their  careers,  etc.     Keep
on  sending  the  staff  and  faculty  items,  but  send  ones  on  students  too.

--Dennis   Ridley,   Asst.   to  VPAA
*****

Fulbright  Program  with  the  German  Democratic  Republic  -  1987-1988  &  1988-1989
Contingent  upon  successful  completion  of  negotiations  to  establish  a 'new  program  of  Fu|bright
exchanges  with  the  German  Democratic  Republic,   awards  will  be  offered  in  1987-88  and  1988-89
for  research  and  university  lecturing  in  the  GDR.    CIES  participates  with  USIA  in  administer-
ing  the  Fulbright  Scholar  Awards  in  research  and  university  lecturing  abroad.
of  the  six  awards  offered  for  each  academic  year,   three  are  for  lecturing  in  any  field  and
three  are  for  research  in  any  field.     The  academic  year  in  the  GDR  is  Septefroer  through  June.
Major  universities  of .the  CDR  are  located  in  Berlin,  Leipzig,   Rostock,   Gera,   Jena,   Dresden,
and  Greisswald.    Housing  may  be  difficult  for  large  families.    School  for  dependent  children
is  available  only  in  German.
Research  Awards.     Three  awards  for  research  in  any  field  for  three  to  ten  months.    Knowledge
of  German  is   required.      (Award  Code   #8621)
Lectureships.     Three  awards  for  either  or both  semesters.

£±±L FLiE±.    Lecture  in  any.  field.    Areas  of  particular  interest  include  American  Studies,
U.S.  history,  economics,   architecture  and  city  planning,   sociology,  environmental  studies,
and  art  history.    Applications  in  other  fields  are  also  welcome.    Although  the  application
of  candidates  with  an  ability  to  lecture  in  German  is  especially  encouraged,  lecturing  in .
English  may  also  be  possible  in  some  cases.    Either  or  both  semesters  of  the  academic  year.
(Award  Code   #8622)



Sl,200  to  Sl,300  per  rronth   (in  U.S.   dollars)   for  researchers  and  Sl,700  to  Sl,800  per  month
(in  U.S.  dollars)   for  lecturers,  plus  initial  allowance  of  approximately  $4,loo  to  $6,150  to
cover  such  items  as  international  travel,  excess  baggage,  settling  in,  books  and  services,
basedon number  of  dependents  and  grant  category.     In  addition,  host  university  provides  hous-
ing  for  grantee  and  dependents  at  no  cost,  plus  Stipend  in  local  currency.    Tuition  reifrourse-
Irent   for  accompanying  K-12   children  to  S12,OO0   for  grants  of  nine  months  and  over,   or  $8,000
for  shorter  grants.
Eligibility:

*United  States  citizenship  at  time  of  application
*For  lecturing,  usually  postdoctoral  college  or  university  teaching  experience  at  the
level  and  in  the  field  of  the  lectureship  sought

*For  research,   a  doctorate  at  the  tirr`e  of  application,   or  comparable  professional
qualifications*Persons  who  have  lived  abroad  for  the  full  ten-year  period  immediately  preceding
the  time  of  application  are  ineligible

For  1987-1988  information  aLnd  application  forms,  please  telephone:
Paul  Hiemstra  or  Sheri  Furlott   (202/939-5418)

1988-1989  application  forms  will  be  available  in  April.    Please  write  to  request  further  in-
formation.
Deadlines : For  1987-1988   --Mdich   2,1987

For   1988-1989 --Septefroer  15,   1987

Council  for  International  Exchange  of  Scholars
Eleven  Dupont  Circle,   N.W.,   Washington,   D.C.   20036-1257
Affiliated  with  the  American  Council  of  Learned  Societies

--  Vice  President  for  Academic  Affairs
*****

Retirement Reception
Please   mark  your  calendar   for   FRIDAY,   FEBRUARY   27",   3-5   p.in.
A  reception  honoring  Mary  Stump  on  the  occasion  of  her  retirement,   effective  MaLrch  1,1987,
will  be  held  in  the  Terrace  of  the  Caxpus   Center.
Mary  joined  the  College  community  April   1,1972  in  the  office  of  the  Dean  of  Students,   and
in  1977  transferred  to  the  Office  of  the  President.    .Plan  on  attending  to  wish  her  well  in
her  future  endeavors.     For  more  informaLtion,   call  Joanne  Landis  in  the  Board  of  Visitors  Of-
fice,   7267,   or  stop  by,   A418.

--  Submitted  by  Joanne  Landis
*****

ring  1987  Enrollment
This  Office  declared  the  Spring  census  date  as   February  2,1987.     The  census   reports  were
run  that  evening  and  the  data  verified  for  accuracy.     The  data  shows  a  Spring  heaLdcount  of
3980   students   and  2364   FTE.

A  comparaLtive  enrollment  table  is  provided,   the  estimated  enrollments   for  1986-87  are  baLsed
upon  actual  figures   for  the  Summer,   Fall,   and  Spring  academic  semesters  and  projected  data
for  the   1987  Mini  session.

Actual
1985_86

\

Proj ected*           Estimated
1986-87                      1986-87

Regular  Session  -  Headcount
FTE

4113                        4030
2489                        2420

Summer  session     -Headcount                  1612                       1679
FTE                                       247                            258

Off  campus               -Headcount                     39
FTE                                           30

4030
2429

1679
258

59
28



--Paula  Delo,  Office  of  Public  Relations

-aculty,, Start, and Student News
On  Thursday,   February   12,   ±±2| E±±±|  gave   a  reading  of  his  poems   at  Tidewa.ter  Cormunity  College
in   Chesapeake.

*****

8::=€=eEan#;u=:::i:r:;e::di:::k:a:i::::::}n5h:;t]=:ecLino:?e#:::a:sa:dcg:yry±£[:h=i
Library  and  in  the  Public  Relations  Office.

*****

Dr.   David  Alexick  and  Paiila  Delo  took  student   art   from  the  College  to   Richmond  to  hang  in
He General  Assembly  Building  during  the  short  session  of  the  Legislature  which  is  currently
in  session.


